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Messages 

Thank you for being so patient with us as we get used to our new communications 

system. 

Sorry if we are sending lots of messages but if you don’t yet have the Arbor App you 

won’t be able to receive in-app messages so we are sending emails as well. If you haven’t 

yet downloaded the Arbor App please do so as soon as possible.  

Please contact the office if you have any questions.  

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
This week we continued to look at the theme of respect, with a focus on 
resolving conflict. We read a story called 'The Sandwich Swap' about 2 girls 
who struggled to see each other's point of view when it came to their choice of 
sandwich filling. Before they knew it, they had got all their friends involved and 
no one could remember why they started arguing in the first place! We talked 
about the roles of friends when there is a disagreement, and ways that we can 
support our friend that help resolve the conflict. Continuing to have conflict 
with someone is a choice, and one we don't have to make.  We all decided 
that: 
 

•Difference is good – we don’t all have to be the same 
•Everyone has the right to an opinion 
•We express our opinion with respect 
•Listen more than speak 
•Agree to disagree! 

 
I had a wonderful time with Lanyon in forest school, where we started working 
on the theme of perseverance. Lighting a fire was very challenging and they 
were amazing at sticking  with it once they had the support of their friends. It 
was so lovely to be outside after such a bleak week! Thank you Lanyon for your 
wonderful company. 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

Club cancellations next week 
 

Year 3-6 Netball on Monday and 
Year 5/6 Art on Wednesday are 
CANCELLED next week. Please 
collect your child at 3.15pm. 

Guitar lessons 
 

Steve Watkiss, the guitar teacher, 
has room for up to 3 more children 
for a group lesson on Fridays in 
school time, preferably Year 2 or 
Year 3. For more information and 
costs please go to the Cornwall 
Music Service Trust website: 
 

https://cmst.co.uk/ 

Payments 

All payments for swimming, trips, residentials, breakfast club and after school 

childcare are now on Arbor. When you log in you will be able to see what you 

owe and pay this by card. Please check your account regularly.  

School lunches will continue to be booked and paid for via the Aspens Select 

site. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Reception and Year 6 height and weight screening 

Friday 7th February 

All parents in Reception and Year 6 have had an email today about the school 

nursing team coming in to weigh and measure the children in those year 

groups. Please remember that this is opt out so if you do not wish for your 

child to be included on the day you must opt out using the links below: 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-

health-programme-reception-year/ 

Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health

-programme-year-6/ 

This must be done by Friday 31st January at the latest. 







0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Teejay for his excellent sitting & singing at carpet time 

Little Owls  Joshua for his fantastic writing of numbers 

Kittiwakes  Cody  Enthusiasm: for amazing enthusiasm for everything we do  

Curlews  Emily  Enthusiasm: for constant & unwavering enthusiasm 

Puffins  Theodore Responsibility: for trying his best in all of his learning 

Owls   Rosie  Enthusiasm: for always giving 100% in everything she does  

Kingfishers  Austin Perseverance: for tyring so hard to improve his handwriting 

Trencrom  River  Perseverance: for working really hard in class this week 

Lanyon  Jamie-Leigh Perseverance: for trying really hard with her times tables  

Kerris   Ayla  Enthusiasm: for writing a fantastic persuasive letter to Cadbury’s 

Bodrifty  Chloe  Responsibility: for always applying herself so very well to her learning 

Bosigran  Ruby J Enthusiasm:  for working really hard & creating fantastic writing 

Kenidjack  Ruby W Enthusiasm: for amazing writing with great accuracy & humour 

Lunchtime Star  Freddy for his beaming smile & lovely manners  

 

DIARY DATES 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st February Spring half term holiday 

Wednesday 5th March St Piran’s parade - Year 6 

Thursday 6th March World Book Day 

Hi there, the sun is shining as I write this and I'm so very happy. I do hope the sun has 

the same effect on you too? I find that when it's is out everybody feels happier and 

there are more smiles all round. Sometimes it makes me feel better when I smile, oddly 

enough (though I do feel a bit of a numpty smiling at myself in the mirror in the 

mornings but never mind, I’ll still smile away. Perhaps you could try it and grin away, 

just to see what happens, how it makes you feel and how you in turn 

make others feel. If the sunshine doesn’t make you feel happier, maybe 

I can? Hot drink, treats and my ears. What more could anyone ask for :) 

If not, I hope weather stays like this and I will see you next week. Much 

love, Mrs Daylak xxx  




